Mr. Wallace A. Swanson

K-Club President
Kansas State College
Manhattan, Kansas

Dear Mr. Swanson;

Dr. Allen has asked me to reply to your letter of

Dr. Allen has asked me to reply to your letter of November 5, and has stated he will be glad to speak to the K-Glub of Manhattan at 7:00 on the evening of November 18.

Since the State does not provide any traveling expenses for such occasions as this, and since Dr. Allen drives a Buick Roadmaster, it would take at least 5% per mile each way to pay his expenses, which would make the whole trip amount to approximately \$10.00.

We would appreciate it if you would let us know at what place the meeting is to take place, and what subject you would prefer Dr. Allen to discuss.

We will await your early reply.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary to Dr. Forrest C. Allen